	
	MINUTES
ACADEMIC SENATE GENERAL MEETING 
September 16, 2014 | 3:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.| Room 186 | ECC


PRESENT: Timothy Pawlak, Richard Weinroth, Rachel Rose, , Neda Orban, Marie Doerner, Donna Namdar, Rebecca Wallies, David Holden, Donna Eckstein, Charlene Schade, Ann Marie Holzknecht , Marina Monta, Kathy Campbell, Ingrid Greenberg, Corinne Layton, Vicki Maheu, Linda Osborn, Rosa M Castillo, Lydia Hammett, Jane Newcomb, Brian Johnson, Pete Miles, Laurie Cozzolino, Marnie Foster, Brian Johnson
Meeting called to order at 3:37 p.m.
MINUTES: Minutes were reviewed for the May general meeting. Standing approval of minutes with three corrections: replacement of “ration” with “ratio”, insertion of California Senate Education Committee, and insertion of “Faculty requested that all qualified graduate work be recognized across all programs and applied to the salary schedule. As a short term solution, J. Mahler suggested utilizing the district appeal process.”
SENATE REPORTS:
Treasurer’s Report: The current balance of the general budget is $8,600 (of the $8,600 of the total for this year).The current Sabbatical Funds/Travel balance is TBA (of the TBA of the total for the year). Two faculty sabbaticals will be utilizing the majority of funds from the sabbatical/travel account, limiting this year’s funds available for faculty travel. Faculty needs to submit final travel requests within 5 days of travel completion to be reimbursed. N. Orban requests program chairs select responsibly and strategically when approving travel requests before submission to the Academic Senate. Every effort is being made to maximize the impact of the available funds, as evidenced by T.Pawlak transferring almost $3,000 of unused ‘13- ‘14 general budget funds, which do not roll over, into sabbatical/travel funds which do rollover thereby increasing travel funds available for ‘14-’15.
Secretary’s Report: R. Rose reported that Google Apps will be the mode of communication for dispersal of the agenda and minutes to minimize paper and be more efficient in the collegial collaborative process. MOTION: To support faculty accessibility to Google Apps for Education, request IT to update all CE computers with current browser version and install Google Chrome. Discussion highlighted accessibility to Google Apps in relation to working conditions, curriculum, and professional development needs which are all charges of the Senate through the 10+1.(M/S P)
Vice President’s Report: R. Weinroth thanked the Senate for sending him to the Faculty Leadership Institute in June where he educated credit faculty on pertinent CE specific issues. In addition to his role as VP, R. Weinroth will be serving as Parliamentarian to ensure formality and organization to AS meetings. 
President’s Report: T. Pawlak reported last year’s accomplishments including filling new faculty positions and creating the Faculty Hiring Priority Committee and the Dual Discipline Task Force. T.Pawlak has initiated the integration of google apps for education as a solution to enhance communication and collaboration. T. Pawlak encouraged members to view challenges as opportunities for further communication. Faculty is encouraged to attend the next Chancellors Forum is Tuesday Sept 30 2-3 Rm 169.
T.Pawlak reported the District Strategic Planning Committee, chaired by Otto Lee soon to be chaired by the Interim Vice Chancellor Shelly Hess, will schedule a meeting. A progress report will be submitted to the Academic Senate by the CE representatives.
T.Pawlak referenced SB173 email stating that verbiage threatening Parent Ed and Emeritus were extracted from the bill. More detailed information is available at www.leginfo.ca.gov . A proactive approach that diligently monitors legislative language was suggested. 
All faculty are invited to participate in AB 86. Interested parties should contact T.Pawlak to determine workload capacities. The next AB 86 Consortium Plan-to-date submission deadline is Oct. 31, 2014.
T.Pawlak reminded faculty to email J. Mahler directly regarding specific suggestions for negotiations by the end of the month. Subject line title to be “AFT CE negation considerations.” 
SPECIAL REPORTS:
Classified Senate: No report.
Facilities Services: B. Johnson reminded faculty on the work order process. Work order process will be further reviewed by J. Lopez in future meetings.
AFT Guild, Local 1931: AFT negotiated acupuncture benefits without referrals into the health plan starting in January ‘15. A Retiree Chapter of AFT was created. Cal STRS and PERS increased from 8% to 8.15% and will continue to increase. For a more information click AFT September Report.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Curriculum Chair: D. Namdar reported the first meeting will be Oct 1 from 2-4pm in Rm 182. 
Chair of Chairs: No report.
Professional Development Committee: L. Cozzolino reported that AB 2558 (Community Colleges Professional Development Program) will update the educational code to establish the community college professional development program and authorize state funding for professional development as the funds become available. 
Meeting adjourned at 5:07 p.m.
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